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The Riley Register on behalf of the Inter-Register Club is pleased to announce a 

Scatter Rally taking place at Great Witley, Worcestershire.  

 

In this Scatter Rally, instructions on the route sheet enable you to plot a number of 

locations (up to 21) on the OS Landranger 138 (Kidderminster and Wyre Forest) map. 

These instructions include straightforward 6 figure map references or various common 

methods used in navigation rallies (e.g. spot heights, grid lines, map features, 

herringbones etc).  

 

Once these locations are plotted, the crew make up their minds which route to take to 

collect the most points. These are given on the sheet alongside the questions, which are 

to be answered once you have arrived at the location (e.g. how many bolts on the gate, 

or a telephone number). The more difficult the plotting and getting to the location 

and/or question determines the score, which range from 3 to 15 points. To help 

competitors confidence a photograph of each location will be given which needs to be 

matched to the clue for more points to be gained. 

 

The start this year is at Great Witley Tea Room, where entrants will sign on from 

10.00am.  Bacon butties and tea/coffee are available, and the cost is included in the 

entry fee. The route sheets will be handed out at 11.00am, and then there are 4 hours to 

collect the answers, before finishing back at the Tea Room for tea and cake.  

 



I should mention that the road to the church isn’t the best so care should be taken when 

taking it. 

 

The event is open to member clubs of the Inter-Register Club, namely Alvis Register, 

Austin Ten Drivers Club, Crossley Register, FIAT Register, Humber Register, Riley 

Register, Pre-War Austin 7 Club, Sunbeam / Talbot / Darracq Register, 750 Motor 

Club, MG Car Club (Pre-war cars), Jowett Car Club, Model A Ford Club. VSCC 

members may take part in their VSCC-eligible car. 

 

We look forward to meeting old friends and newcomers alike (there is a special award 

for novices) and a touring route is available if you don’t fancy the clues but want to 

have a run. 

 

For further information contact Greg Nicholas at gregnicholas@hotmail.co.uk 
 


